Phone: 828-862-4284 Fax: 828-885-5572

Jason Ormsby, Principal

John Chmelar, Assistant Principal



Mr. Gibbs

The purpose of this letter is to notify you of the School Improvement Team's decision to alter the direction of our School Improvement Plan.

The overriding reason for this decision is that we have determined that our plan could be constructed in a manner that better addresses the needs of RHS. To this end, the SIT has chosen to utilize feedback from faculty members that was provided during this year's initial Professional Development Plan meetings. Each member of the faculty was asked for his or hers input as it pertains to the overall school climate, what improvements could be made, gaps that could be filled, etc. Upon reflection, and after discussion with the assigned steering committee, a decision was made to follow this course of action. The SIP will adhere to all LEA requirements and will be aligned to the overriding goals of Transylvania County Schools.

We feel that this is the most effective and appropriate direction in which to take our SIP in order to better address the issues unique to RHS for the purpose of truly improving the school as a whole. Also, we will begin a transition plan, with current chair Dusty Robinson serving as chair through the end of the current term, then serving as an advisor to assist the transfer of the chair position to Maura Brower.

Thank You

Jason Ormsby, Principal Dusty Robinson, SIT Chair